
Graduate Council Minutes 
October 25, 2023 

 
 
Present: Benner, Chorpenning, Hackett, Hendricks, Holz, Limbu, Lubitow, Nadeau, Randol, 

Rissi, Sandberg, Wern, Woods, Morris, Hanson, Holmes, Treece 
 
Absent: Bremmer, George, Ozioko, Wooster 
 

 
Agenda 

 
 
Minutes from October 11 meeting 
 

Panel 2 
College of Education 
•  MA/MS in Education: Curriculum and Instruction - change to existing program: drop COUN 

525, add CI 582 as core requirement 
• CI 582 Responsive Classroom Communities, 3 credits - new course 

 
• COUN 527 Counseling Individuals with Diverse Needs, 3 credits - change course title to 

Counseling Individuals with Disabilities, change course description 
• COUN 445/545 Youth at Risk, 3 credits - change course title to Ecosystems of Youth in 

Schools, change course description 
 

• CRTGR in Principal License - new certificate program 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 12:01 p.m. 
 
 
Minutes from October 11 meeting 
 
It was moved (Wern) and seconded (Nadeau) to approve the October 11 minutes as submitted. 
The motion was approved with 6 in favor, 0 against, and 3 abstentions. 
 
• CI 582 Responsive Classroom Communities, 3 credits - new course 
 
It was moved (Chorpenning) and seconded (Holz) to approve this proposal. The motion was 
approved unanimously. 
 
 



• MA/MS in Education: Curriculum and Instruction - change to existing program: drop COUN 
525, add CI 582 as core requirement 

 
It was moved (Holz) and seconded (Chorpenning) to approve this proposal. The motion was 
approved unanimously. 
 
• COUN 527 Counseling Individuals with Diverse Needs, 3 credits - change course title to 

Counseling Individuals with Disabilities, change course description 
• COUN 445/545 Youth at Risk, 3 credits - change course title to Ecosystems of Youth in 

Schools, change course description 
 
It was moved (Holz) and seconded (Randol) to approve these two proposals. The motion was 
approved unanimously. 
 
• CRTGR in Principal License - new certificate program 
 
Wern provided an overview of the proposal. Members asked questions about the unusually 
high number of credits for a graduate certificate.  
 
The guest scheduled to discuss the proposal did not attend, so this item will be added to the 
next meeting agenda.  
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:34 p.m. 


